
 

Parks and Recreation Committee 
11/12/20 

Via CISCO WEBEX 
 
Present: T. Franklin, D. Krynicki, R. Bieder, C. Isales, P. Del-Debbio, J. Landi  
 
Absent: S. McMillan, T. Smith, G. Havranek 
 
Guests: M. Anderson, C. Acosta, M. Ortiz, E. Lincalotta, K. Lew, T. Manson,  
 
The meeting commenced at 7 P.M. The Parks Department is repairing the damaged sea wall at the 
Pelham Bay Landfill. The project is reimbursed by the FEMA 406 grant. At first, the grant was much too 
small, so the city had to request for more resources. Thankfully, the City secured $11 million for the 
shoreline sea wall. The digital project will be available at the Board Office. Repair will prevent against a 
potential 100-year storm. The seawall should have a service life of 15 to 30 years. A berm and an armor 
layer will be installed. The chained link fence will be removed. Construction should commence in 
January 2023. Permit process includes FEMA, CEQR, NYSDEC and NYC SBS.  
 

Resolved. . . at the recommendation of the Parks and Recreation Committee that a letter be 
drafted to Borough Commissioner Rodriguez-Rosa of the Bronx Parks Department in support of 
the seawall repair project at the Pelham Bay Landfill and that this be forwarded to the Full Board 
for its approval. 

 
The motion was accepted by R. Bieder and seconded by P. Del-Debbio. The vote was unanimous in 
committee 
 
P. Del-Debbio requested for the replacement of the American flag at Bicentennial Veterans Memorial 
Park. The meeting ended roughly at 8:15 P.M. by a vote of adjournment first proposed by R. Bieder and 
seconded by T. Franklin and unanimously approved by all.  

 


